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DEAR FRIENDS,

RECENTLY, MR. MALCOM NIMICK, A FRIEND OF THE COLLEGE AND FINANCIAL CONSULTANT, TOURED OUR 

CAMPUS AND COMMENTED THAT AS SOMEONE WHO HAS SEEN AND SERVED MANY OTHER COLLEGES AROUND 

THE COUNTRY, HE CONTINUES TO BE SO IMPRESSED WITH LANCASTER BIBLE COLLEGE. HE BELIEVES LBC IS 

UNIQUELY POSITIONED TO BECOME THE “HARVARD OR PRINCETON” OF BIBLE COLLEGES IN THE UNITED STATES, 

AND RAISING THE BAR TO WHERE WE COULD BECOME KNOWN AS THE BIBLE COLLEGE TO ATTEND.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO A PROMISING FUTURE IN THE MIDST OF STAGGERING COMPLEXITY AND CHANGE. AS 

I BEGIN MY 17TH YEAR IN THE PRESIDENCY, I AM PROFOUNDLY AWARE OF THE ENORMITY OF CHALLENGES 

FACING BIBLICAL HIGHER EDUCATION IN GENERAL AND LBC IN PARTICULAR. WE NOW LIVE IN A NON-MORAL, 

NON-RELIGIOUS WORLD OF SECULAR CORRECTNESS.

                                                                                                                   TODAY LBC HAS BEEN RAISED UP AT THE        

                                                                                                               PRECISE HOUR WHEN SECULAR HUMANISTIC  

                                                                                                        THINKING IS COMING TO ITS NATURAL CONCLUSION 

                                                                                                      IN MORALITY, EDUCATION, AND OUR JUSTICE SYSTEM.

                                                                                                         IF WE ARE TO WITHSTAND THE ONSLAUGHT WE 

MUST RENEW OUR CONVICTION THAT WE HAVE A MESSAGE FROM GOD – A SURE WORD THAT “SHINES IN A 

DARK PLACE.” WE BELIEVE THE BIBLE ALONE HOLDS THE ANSWER TO OUR CHALLENGES AS WE LIVE AND AS WE 

OPERATE LANCASTER BIBLE COLLEGE IN AN ANTI-CHRISTIAN SOCIETY. AND SO IN THIS CLIMATE, WE AT LBC 

PRESS ON. OUR HOPE IS IN THE LORD.

I AM BY NATURE A VERY OPTIMISTIC PERSON, BUT I COULD NEVER HAVE IMAGINED WHAT OUR TRUSTEES, 

FACULTY, AND STAFF COULD HAVE ACCOMPLISHED THIS PAST YEAR! I AM SO THANKFUL FOR OUR STORIED 

HISTORY AND SO VERY HONORED TO BE A PART OF LBC, BUT I BELIEVE THE BEST IS YET TO COME! 

ONWARD, 

PETER W. TEAGUE EDD

PRESIDENT



SCOTT FETTEROLF ’96 HAD A RATHER LENGTHY JOURNEY THROUGH LBC. THAT JOURNEY 

STARTED IN 1983, INCLUDED A SEASON OF SABBATICAL FROM HIS EDUCATION, FOLLOWED 

BY A CHALLENGE TO FINISH BY A NOTED LBC FIGURE FROM THE COLLEGE’S HISTORY. A PATH 

THAT WAS HOPING FOR FOOTBALL AT PENN STATE WAS REDIRECTED DUE TO AN INJURY, 

THOUGH SOMEWHAT UNWILLINGLY, TO A PROFOUND CALLING. 

“I ENDED UP AT LBC AS A 19 YEAR-OLD KID ANGRY ABOUT BEING THERE. MY WHOLE LIFE 

HAS CHANGED BECAUSE OF WHAT LBC HAS INVESTED IN ME. WE PLANTED A CHURCH THAT 

CONTINUES TODAY IN THE SELINSGROVE AREA, A CHAPTER AS A MINISTRY EXECUTIVE WITH 

WYCLIFFE BIBLE TRANSLATORS, AND THEN A CHAPTER THAT JUST CONCLUDED WITH A 

CHURCH THAT GREW PRETTY RAPIDLY, AND NOW WITH LCBC CHURCH.

   

LBC TAUGHT ME TO THINK ABOUT MINISTRY IN A MUCH BROADER CONTEXT. IN MY CHURCH 

EXPERIENCE IN THE 70’S AND 80’S WE LEARNED HOW TO BEHAVE RATHER THAN HOW TO 

FALL IN LOVE WITH JESUS. WHEN I GOT TO LBC I REALIZED THAT WAS THINKING RELIGIOUSLY 

NOT BIBLICALLY. LBC HELPED ME TO LEARN TO THINK BIBLICALLY IN A MUCH BROADER 

PERSPECTIVE. I LEARNED HOW TO PUT THE BIBLE TOGETHER TO DEVELOP A WORLDVIEW 

AND THAT WORLDVIEW HAS CARRIED ME THROUGH EVERY MOMENT OF EVERY DAY THAT I 

WORK ON THIS MISSION. YOU CAN’T GET MORE SIGNIFICANT THAN THAT.”

GO TO ALUMNIANDFRIENDS.LBC.EDU TO WATCH THE FULL 

INTERVIEW AND DISCOVER WHO MENTORED SCOTT.



CARL EDWARDS ’10, A STUDENT MINISTRIES MAJOR, DID NOT HAVE THE TYPICAL JOURNEY 

TO LBC. HE WAS ACTUALLY ON HIS WAY TO A DIFFERENT INSTITUTION UNTIL A CHANCE 

CONVERSATION WITH PRESIDENT TEAGUE CHANGED HIS DIRECTION AND THE RESULTING 

IMPACT ON HIS LIFE. CARL FOUND HIS CALLING HERE, WHICH HAS BEEN FULFILLED AT MT. 

AIRY BIBLE CHURCH AS STUDENT MINISTRIES PASTOR. HE FOUND HIS WIFE MARY HERE. HE 

EVEN WORKED AT LBC FOR A SEASON AFTER GRADUATION. CARL’S STORY IS ONE OF ETERNAL 

IMPACT AND HE FRAMES THE IMPORTANCE OF HIS LBC JOURNEY THIS WAY.

“HANDLING THE WORD IS VERY IMPORTANT. I WANT TO DO JUSTICE TO THE TEXT. THAT 

WAS ONE OF THE BIGGEST THINGS TO ME - LEARNING HOW TO READ THE WORD, LEARNING

HOW TO STUDY IT, LOOKING AT IT AS A LITERAL TEXT AND APPLYING IT. NEXT IS THE 

RELATIONAL SIDE OF MINISTRY, THAT’S WHERE DISCIPLES ARE MADE. LBC MODELED THAT 

FOR ME BY HAVING PEOPLE WHO POURED THEMSELVES INTO ME. NOW, I WANT TO SHARE MY 

EXPERIENCE WITH THE NEXT GENERATION OF MINISTRY LEADERS AND STUDENTS TO HELP 

THEM, PROPEL THEM ON TO DO KINGDOM WORK. NOT TO MAKE DISCIPLES OF YOURSELF 

BUT TO MAKE DISCIPLES OF JESUS. THERE WAS A YOUNG NAMED EMMITT MILLER – WHO TWO 

AND A HALF YEARS AGO SENT ME A TEXT MESSAGE THAT HE WAS IN A REALLY BAD PLACE.”

GO TO ALUMNIANDFRIENDS.LBC.EDU TO WATCH THE FULL 

INTERVIEW AND FIND OUT WHAT HAPPENS TO EMMITT AND 

HOW GOD SHOWS UP IN HIS LIFE.
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